
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

   

CORNERSTONE FUNDAMENTAL BAPTIST CHURCH- 1510-19 EMERALD COAST EXECUTIVE VILLAGE, LIMAY, BATAAN, 2103 PHILIPPINES 

Dear Pastor, Church, and Friends, 
 
All praises and thanks be unto God for His constant guidance, protection, and 
blessings! As 2022 comes to an end, we want to take a moment to express our 
gratitude for your unwavering support and prayers, which allowed us to carry on 
and embrace a fruitful year. We are incredibly grateful to God for each and every 
one of you being our faithful partners in the ministry. 
 
We are so excited to report to you that, despite these trying moments, God’s 
hands are still moving. Last August 2 to 20, we had our Daily Vacation Bible 
School, and from the 32 Children Centers all over Bataan, Pampanga and 
Zambales, by God's grace we were able to teach 1320 children. It is also a blessing 
to witness how their families, including their parents, were captivated by our 
DVBS and gave their children their complete support up to graduation. To God 
be All the Glory! All of these will never be done without the caring hands of the 
Lord, His instruments, and your prayers.  
 
By God’s grace, we were also able to hold a two-week Evangelistic Crusade in our 
mission churches consisting of soulwinning, saturating, and campus ministry, 
with the help of our bible school students, members, and pastors. With the 
people we have witnessed, we were able to hold a church service with songs of 
praise, and mainly the preaching of the Word of God. Out of this, we have 
established additional bible studies and campus ministries, beside what we have 
already started. Praise the Lord for giving us a victorious Evangelistic Crusade!  
 
On our Ladies Helping Hand, glory and thanks be to God in the highest as we 
marked 8 years of God's grace upon grace. It was a blast for everyone as 94 ladies 
fellowship and worship the Lord. With the verse "But grow in grace, and in the 
knowledge of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ..." as their theme from 2 Peter 
3:18, it is a blessing to see how each and every one of them is strengthening one 
another for the glory of God. Praise God for the success of our celebration. 
 
Glory be unto God for the success of our Common Service, which we held with 
our churches and missions from all around Bataan, Pampanga, and Zambales. 
This is the first time we were able to gather again, since the pandemic hit. We are 
also still under the influence of strict protocols. On top of that, as we approach 
the end of the year, there are still upcoming activities we are preparing for. We 
need your prayers for the success of these event. 
 
Please continue to keep us and our work in your prayers. Our ministry work  are 
expanding so as our financial responsibilities. Your continued prayers and 
financial support have actually been of tremendous help to us. We truly 
appreciate everything that you are doing for us.  
 
To conclude, I would like to thank you all once again for all your support, love, 
and prayers for Missions.  Rest assured that we will do all what we can to bring 
the message of salvation to many.   
 
God bless you all and we all love you.  
 
In Christ, 
 
Bro. Ramil Ofrecio 

December 2022 
 
 

Special prayer request for our special 
need: 
 
SUBMERSIBLE WATER PUMP: 
$8,000 FOR PSALMS 93 CAMPSITE 
 

 


